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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As May begins we have been thinking about Mary, the mother of Jesus, a symbol of God's love and a reminder of the 
importance of human relationships and connection. Mother Mary is a beautiful example of how God can transform us from 
ordinary people to extraordinary ones. This May lets ask ourselves how we can live our life more like Mary. 
 

On Monday,  James Carter award winning children's poet visited the school, we enjoyed a lively assembly and each class 
took part in a poetry workshop. The feedback from pupils and staff has been fantastic! 
 
Have a wonderful weekend and enjoy the bank holiday. 
 
Warm Regards 
Mrs Berry and Mrs Measham 
 

 

 
 

Tweet of the Week 

“Today we remember #SaintJosephTheWorker. Let us 

ask the Lord to renew and increase our faith, so that 

our every task may begin in Him and find completion in 

Him.” 

Pope Francis (@Pontifex) 

 

School Rules: 

Be ready, Be respectful, Be safe 

Week Commencing 6th May 2024 

Mon 6th May: Bank Holiday (no school) 

Tues 7th May: Year 3 Swimming 

Tues 7th May: Reception Share afternoon 2.30pm  

Tues 9th May: Year 3 Share afternoon 2.30pm 

 Fri 10th May: Years Reception & Year 1  

Art Workshop Visit 

W/C 13th May: SATs week 

Tues 14th May: Year 1 Trip to Colchester Zoo 

Thurs 16th May: Years 3 & 4 Class Mass-  

 Parents are welcome to join us.  

https://twitter.com/Pontifex?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


READY TO LEARN 
Please ensure that your children are in the playground at 8.40am for when the bell rings. 
After 8.50am children will be given a late mark. A late arrival after 8.50am means the 
class has already started and this is disruptive for your child and others in the class. Please 
remind children to come equipped for the day. 
 
If your child is ill, please leave a message (every day of absence) on the  
School Absence Line (01473 728372) before 8am, or send an email to:  
admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk We do ask that all children who have been sick or 
had diarrhoea remain at home until 48 hours after the last episode of sickness or diarrhoea. Please try to make appointments 
outside of school hours, however, for unavoidable medical appointments we do request notice in advance.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
Please take time to read and familiarise yourself with our Trust Attendance Policy: Attendance Policy 
 
Please be aware that the school is unable to authorise holiday requests for absence during term time. 
 
If you arrive after 8.50am, please come to the Office to sign the late book. It is really important that you ensure your child 
arrives at school between 8:40 and 8:50am. Registers close at 9am. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PARENTMAIL/COMMUNICATION WITH 
SCHOOL 
The school uses Parentmail to communicate with 

parents/carers and it is very important everyone is able to access our messages. Please contact the 
school office if you are experiencing any difficulties in receiving messages, as you may miss some crucial 
information.  
 

If you move house or update your telephone number or email address, it is vital that we are kept 
informed. Please email us so that we can update our records with your new contact details:  
admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk 

mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk
https://www.stmaryscatholicprimaryipswich.com/policies


SPORTS CLUBS SUMMER TERM 2024 
 

Mondays 
Football Club (years 3, 4 & 5 boys) 3.30-4.30pm.  
 

Thursdays 
Football Club (years 3, 4 & 5 girls) starts at 8am.  
 

Fridays 
Multisports Club (years 1, 2 & 3) starts at 8am. FULLY BOOKED 
Handball & Dodgeball (years 4, 5 & 6) starts at 12.10pm. FULLY 
BOOKED 
Cricket & Rounders Club (years 4, 5 & 6) 3.30-4.30pm. 
 

Please contact the School Office for further information.  

 

Match reports from Mr Hurd 

IPSSA Football Leagues: 

We have now completed all matches across all league for the school this season. 

The Boys Football league team played 7 matches and learnt a great deal to help 

them with their development for next year, winning just 1 of their matches but 

showing signs of progression in each match. 

The Girls Football league team played 5 games, winning 1 of them but all 

matches were extremely close. The girls still have a Cup Quarter-Final to look 

forward to. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Suffolk New College Rural Campus (Otley College) will be holding a family fun day on Saturday 11th May. Between  
10am - 4pm you can visit and enjoy fun-filled outdoor activities that include: field games, animal petting, arts and craft 
competitions, face painting, food and drink samples, alongside catering demos and a flame-grilled BBQ. 
 
This event is free to attend – although there is a £5 parking fee - but you will need to have a pre-booked ticket. Spaces 
are limited so book now to avoid disappointment. Due to the animals on-site and health & safety concerns, dogs are not 
allowed. 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/big-day-out-tickets-713604108097 
 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/big-day-out-tickets-713604108097


 
 

SAVE THE DATE – FRIENDS OF ST MARY’S SUMMER FAIR 
 

Saturday 15th June 2-4pm  
 
 

 

 

 

 

A request from the school council 

 

We are looking for some board games that can be played outside at 
lunchtime. As School Council members we would like to give our pupils 
some board games to be enjoyed and be responsible for. Please bring your 
prized possessions to the office and we can collect them from there. Thank 
you for your support and kindness. 

 

Yours sincerely, School Council 
  



BLUE CROSS VISIT 
We received an informative visit from a volunteer from the Blue Cross, who gave us some advice about how to be safe 

around dogs.  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 
 
IS THIS OK? – ONLINE SUPPORT FOR YOUNG PEOPLE IN SUFFOLK 
 
Is This Ok? is a project run by Missing People and has been supporting young people since 
2019.  
 
It is a safe, completely anonymous and confidential service, recently launched in Suffolk that allows young people to find out 
more information about topics affecting them and to speak to a trained member of the team to get support, in efforts to 
stop exploitation. 
 
The service is open every day and young people can speak to a member of the team between 4pm – 11pm to get specialist, 
non-judgemental support.  
 
Please visit the Is This Ok? website to find out more: https://www.isthisok.org.uk/ 
  

https://www.isthisok.org.uk/


 

 



 

Click here to book: BOOKING LINK ON EVENTBRITE 

Click here to book: BOOKING LINK ON EVENTBRITE 

  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/working-with-schools-tickets-858891566797?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ehc-needs-assessments-tickets-861001327147?aff=oddtdtcreator


 

SPOTLIGHT ON  

YEAR 5 
 

We had a very busy Spring Term in Year 5 with so much learning happening. 
 
In RE, we reflected on the Last Supper and spent some time looking at how it has been 
represented in a variety of works of art. 
 
We talked about which piece of art had the biggest impact on us. There was some excellent 
reasoning going on as to why we felt 
one was more powerful than the 
other. 
 
We have spent some time exploring 

how our actions have consequences. We thought about positive 
actions having positive consequences and how we can try and make 
this a part of our everyday lives. 
 
We also looked at the Parable of the Lost Son and reflected on God’s love for us. We then ended with a debate on 
whether we agreed with the father or the eldest son. This led to a very interesting discussion between the children. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ignite Workshop 

Year 5 were visited by Hamish and Alex from the Ignite Youth Group. The workshop focused on the presence 

of Jesus in our lives and how he is the bridge between God and humanity. The children enjoyed singing songs 

and also listened sensitively to Hamish and Alex’s life stories, describing their entrance into the Catholic faith.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



In Science, we have started our work on our topic Earth and Space. After consolidating our previous learning on the planets 

in our solar system, we moved on to how our view of the moon changes over a lunar month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
In DT, we investigated which fabric is ideal for creating a functional and hardwearing lunch bag. We tested a variety of 
materials for qualities such as their feel, absorbency and how hardwearing it might be for daily use. We then developed our 
cutting and sewing skills, learning running stitch and back stitch and produced our own personalised lunch bag. The children 
were rightly proud of their creations and some used them to bring their lunch into school. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
We are already working hard this term and we are looking forward to our history lessons where we will be learning about 
the Mayan civilisation, geography lessons on map skills and studying the artist Bisa Butler. Keep up the great work Year 5! 
 
  



 
 

YEAR FOUR AND FIVE TRIP TO NORWICH THEATRE 

Children from Year 4 and 5 were especially lucky to attend the Norwich Theatre last week to 
see the Performance of The Boy at the Back of the Class by Onjali Q Rauf.  Touching on the 
issue of childhood refugee Ahmet, and his unexpected invitation from the Queen, the 
performance expertly retold this amazing story through dialogue, dance and drama.  The 
children behaved extremely well and represented St Marys in an excellent manner.  The icing 
on the cake was meeting some of the actors after the performance.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NSPCC LISTEN UP, SPEAK UP 

It takes a village to raise a child. And it takes a community to keep children safe. 
 
That’s why the NSPCC is encouraging every adult in the UK to take their 10-minute digital training and learn how to listen 
up and speak up for children. 
 
Listen up, Speak up will show you:  
 
*some signs a child might be at risk, and steps you can take to help 
 
*how to approach difficult conversations to help keep children safe 
 
*who you can contact if you’re ever concerned about a child or their family. 
 
Follow this link: NSPCC Listen up, Speak up 10-minute Training 
 
Worried about a child? 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/listen-up-speak-up/sign-up/


If you're worried about a child, even if you're unsure, contact the NSPCC Helpline to speak to a counsellor.  
Call us on 0808 800 5000, or email help@nspcc.org.uk  
 
IN NEED OF SUPPORT? 
Some sources of support are as follows: 
https://healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/signposting/youngpeople/  
You can call Childline about anything on 0800 1111. There is the option to speak with one of its councillors. It also has plenty 
of information on its website, including information about Cyberbullying: https://www.childline.org.uk/  
Children and Young People’s Emotional Wellbeing Hub 
Information, advice and support for anyone concerned about the emotional wellbeing and mental health of a child or young 
person aged 0 to 25 years. Link above or call 0345 600 2090. 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/ 
Anyone can call Samaritans on 116 123. It does not matter how old you are or what is bothering you. This page on the 
Samaritans website tells you what to expect if you call them. 
If you are concerned about an immediate risk to the safety of a child, please call Customer First on 0808 800 4005. 
In an emergency, call the Police on 999. 
 

 
Term dates for 2023 – 2024 

 

Summer Term 2024 

Monday 15th April – Friday 19th July 

Bank holiday: 6th May 

Half term: 27th May – 31st May 

Staff Training day: 12th April 
 

Summer Term Dates 

2nd May Beginning of Term Mass 2.30pm in Church 

W/C 13th May: SATs week 

W/C 20th May: Other Faith Week 

24th May Celebration Assembly 

27th – 31st May Half Term 

W/C 24th June: Arts Week 

25th June School Music Concert  

28th June Open Evening 

17th & 18th July Key Stage 2 Play 

19th July End of Term Mass 2pm in Church 
 

mailto:help@nspcc.org.uk
https://healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/signposting/youngpeople/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-emotional-wellbeing-support/suffolk-children-and-young-peoples-emotional-wellbeing-hub?nodeId=0cfcbb8a-a4d5-5145-a81f-d3f2fff0ce89&entryId=1f382b4b-8833-5604-a4cb-78e5a5ec6f36
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.samaritans.org/how-we-can-help/contact-samaritan/talk-us-phone/


 

Term dates for 2024 – 2025 

Autumn Term 2024 

Wednesday 4th September – Friday 20th December 

Half term: 28th October – 1st November 

Staff Training day: 2nd September, 3rd September & 

4th November 

 

Spring Term 2025 

Tuesday 7th January – Friday 4th April 

Half term: 17th February – 21st February 

Staff Training day: 6th January 

 

Summer Term 2025 

Wednesday 23rd April – Tuesday 22nd July 

Bank holiday: 5th May 

Half term: 26th May – 30th May 

Staff Training day: 22nd April 
 


